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March 21, 2020
Via Hand Delivery/Email

Re:  Change Position Classification to Non-Exempt
Dear Employee Name: 
As you know, our office has drastically reduced hours in response to the current COVID-19 crisis, in order to stay compliant with industry recommendations.  It is our desire to continue to have you perform some work throughout each week, and in order to do that, we need to temporarily reclassify your position to a non-exempt position.  Effective ________, your position will be reclassified as a non-exempt position.  As a non-exempt employee, there will be some key changes to the structure of your compensation.  We are offering you the hourly rate of $______.
First, you will have to keep an accurate record of all time worked, clocking out for any breaks of 20 minutes or longer.  This also means you are not permitted to work “off the clock” and must be clocked in for any work performed for the company in accordance with our policies.  Second, you will be paid overtime as any other non-exempt employee.  Remember that any overtime worked will need to be approved in advance; although with our drastically reduced schedule, we do not expect you will be clocking any overtime. 
As you know, you are an at-will employee, and thus, we can change the conditions of your employment with the company at any time.  We appreciate your service to the company.  If you have any questions or concerns about this change, please speak with _________.  

Sincerely,
 Name
Acknowledged:






________________________________

Date: ___________________

Employee Signature

